September 13, 1933 My dear Mr. Ryan, I am this morning in receipt of your kind invitation to attend an informal dinner to be held by the members of the McGill Cricket Club at the Windsor Restaurant next Tuesday evening. It would have given me much pleasure to be present, but I have already an engagement for Tuesday evening, and so cannot be present. Will you please convey to the members my sincere regrets and also my most cordial congratulations on the manner in which the Club has been conducted this year? One cannot fail to notice a most marked improvement in the esprit de corps of the Club and a better performance all round. It is a long while since the public attended our games in such large numbers as they did in the past season. I feel confident that a happy and successful future is ours. With all good wishes, I am. Ever yours faithfully, W. St.G.Ryan, 438 Mount Stephen Avenue, Westmount,